August 21, 1956

Dr. Charles W. Carter 4308 S. Wigger Street Marion, Indiana 46952

Dear Dr. Carter:

Under separate cover, book rate, we are sending 25 copies of Wesleyan Theological Journal.

The sales have been disappointingly slow. We have approximately - 675 on hand and about 350 have been distributed. I have written to the chairmen of the Departments of Religion at the various schools where I thought there would be an interest in the Journal. I have also written to the publishing houses which I thought would be interested in distributing the Journal. Up to now no publishing house has expressed an interest in selling the Journal and about the only men at the colleges that have sold any Journals have been those personally involved in WTS. I believe that it will be an item of extreme importance for the Executive Committee to decide how we can get a wider distribution of this worthy publication.

It will be all right for you to send your check directly to Ralph Thompson and we will credit you with payment having been made.

Sincerely yours,

Merne A. Harris Secretary Wesleyan Theological Society

MAH:mb